
MINUTES FOR THE SEPTEMBER 16, 2021 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s regular monthly meeting began at 7:00 PM at the Catharine Township 

Municipal Building with supervisors Heather Flaig/Secretary, Kenneth Brenneman/Treasurer 

and Ralph Rispoli present. Road master Michael Fay was present.  

 

Visitors:  None 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the minutes as written for August 19, 2021, 

seconded by Ralph Rispoli. Unanimous. 

 

A motion was made by Ken Brenneman to accept the financial report. Seconded by Ralph 

Rispoli. Unanimous. 

 

No new information regarding the Barker Sewage issue available at this time.  

 

The secretary will send out a letter to PennDot asking for approval for Children at Play signs 

along Yellow Springs Drive. 

 

It was brought to the supervisors’ attention last meeting regarding residents that rent a house, 

apartment, etc. do not all pay Per Capita tax. The township contacted the school and they do not 

pursue this as it’s hard to keep up to date on, Supervisors requested more information about the 

issue. 

 

The Williamsburg Police Dept. was contacted and would have to be contracted as our police 

protection for them to enforce the Township’s Ordinances. No action was taken on this matter. 

 

The supervisors and Roadmaster discussed possible adding 3 more street lights at our last 

meeting; Fox Run and Yellow Springs, Canoe Mountain and Yellow Springs, Cross Valley and 

Yellow Springs. Ken Brenneman made a motion to have the 3 new lights installed. Seconded by 

Heather Flaig. Unanimous.  

 

Etna Furnace paving will begin once the township receives 3 estimates for asphalt. 

 

The Red Ford truck is need of repairs estimated at $5,153.40. Heather Flaig made a motion to 

approve the needed repairs. Seconded by Ralph Rispoli. Unanimous.  

 

It was discussed about purchasing or leasing a new truck. More information will be available at 

the next meeting regarding this.  

 

 

Roadmaster Report 

Hemlock culvert is need of repairs. Roadmaster will get estimates for repairs. 

Hemlock is in need of combining 2 pipes into 1 larger one after the last storm. Grants will be 

open in the spring to cover this project if approved. 

Storm/water drainage issues were discussed on Home St/Hill Alley, Etna Furnace, and Cross 

Valley. 



Supervisors Report  

Septic tanks at the Township building were pumped out.  

Culvert box near mailboxes at Canoe Mtn Extension needs fixed. 

Pavement washed out in front of a residence house. 

 

Heather Flaig made a motion to pay bills. Seconded by Ken Brenneman.  

 

Heather Flaig made motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm. Seconded by Ken Brenneman. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Flaig, Secretary/Supervisor 


